To:

County Planning Board

From:

Planning and Economic Development Department

Date:

April 21, 2010
Subject: 
Planning and Zoning Referrals

10-10 Town of Catskill:  Zoning Board of Appeals is reviewing a side yard area variance regarding the construction of a single family dwelling located on Fairview Ave.  The property was previously referred by the planning board regarding a Special Use Permit (09-43).  The property was also referred in March regarding the area variance and was designated a local decision.  The ZBA has re-referred the project with additional information regarding tires and waste materials disposed on the site.  The ZBA has also provided information on an access issue with the site.
Staff Recommendation:  Disapprove
1. It has come to the attention of the County Planning Board that tires and other waste materials have been disposed on this site in the past and were present on the site as recently as 2008.  The ZBA should not authorize an area variance for this project and a building permit should not be granted for construction on this property until the Town of Catskill Code Enforcement Officer has certified that the property is free of tires, debris and waste materials.  We request that a copy of said certification be provided to the County Planning Board.

2. It has also come to the County Planning Board’s attention that the parcel is currently landlocked and that the property owner has petitioned for the establishment of a private road pursuant to Section 300 of New York State Highway Law.  The ZBA should not authorize an area variance for this project and a building permit should not be granted for construction on this property until this issue is resolved.

10-11 Town of Greenville:  The Planning Board is reviewing a site plan regarding the expansion of a children’s summer camp (Camp Malka) located on a 116.25 acre parcel at 160 Ingalside Road.
The current site includes a Synagogue and activity center, dormitories, dining hall, basketball and tennis courts, ball field, pool, and 33 parking spaces. Planned improvements include four (28’ x 38’) modular homes for camp counselors with families, one (36’ x 56’) bunkhouse for 30 campers and ten counselors, one new 8280 sq. ft. (60’ x 138) dining hall, and additional parking for 35 automobiles.

The camp will operate two, four-week camp sessions during July and August, but may expand operations to include winter months.  In addition, the lands will be open to private functions such as bar mitzvahs, bat mitzvahs, weddings, and family reunions.
Staff Recommendation:  Approve
Please note: An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency.

In cases of disapproval or modification by the County Planning Board, referring agencies may not act contrary to the recommendations except by a majority plus one of all members and after adoption of a resolution setting forth the reasons for such contrary action.
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